PHOTOGRAPHY POLICIES

NSSA World Skeet Championships



The National Skeet Shooting Association and National Shooting Complex welcome you to the World Skeet Championships! This promises to be an event to remember, and much of it will be memorialized in photos and video. Because there will be photographers, videographers, social media content producers, and other members of the media at the event, we have press policies to ensure that nothing interferes with what you're here for – enjoying shooting and competing at your highest possible level. Here are a few things you should know about our expectations for the media:

- Members of the press are being asked to agree to policies that set out our expectations. They are reminded that this event is
 first and foremost a championship event that exists for the benefit of its participants. They are not allowed to interfere with
 your shooting or the event itself.
- 2. For interviews, staged photography, or other contact with participants, members of the press are not to approach you while you are actively participating in a shooting event. Instead, they are expected to wait to approach you after you have completed the rotation or event you are competing in.
- 3. Photographers must remain safely behind the skeet field and out of the shooter's field of view at all times.
- 4. Shooters have a right to complain about any member of the press interfering with your shooting. If this occurs, first call it to the attention of the referee for an immediate remedy, then contact Sherry Kerr, Director of Communications, 205-966-0232 (text or call), skerr@nssa-nsca.com.
- 5. The NSSA and its official publication, Clay Target Nation, will have photographers and videographers on the property during the event. Because they are managing official photography for member publication coverage, publicity, streaming/posting to members, association archives, and other purposes, they will be given priority in covering shoot-offs and awards presentations. Other photographers, families, and fans will have an opportunity to shoot photos, but it may not interfere with NSSA's official photography/videography.
- 6. Unless you explicitly request otherwise, your photo may be taken at the event and potentially used in press coverage or for NSSA's marketing purposes. Unless you have an existing relationship (i.e., sponsorship or Pro Team) with a manufacturer or other company, we will not make your photos available for any commercial use without your express permission. To request not to be photographed or to appear in press coverage of the event, contact Sherry Kerr, 205-966-0232, skerr@nssa-nsca.com. Participants may not opt out of awards photos except by not posing for photos on the podium.

Have a wonderful time at the 2025 World Skeet Championships!